

## The Chantry School



## **EXCELLENCE IN ALL | EXCELLENCE FOR ALL**

Martley, Worcester, WR6 6QA

t: 01886 887100

e: office@chantryschool.com

w: www.chantryschool.com

Headteacher: Andrew Dickenson BSc PhD

Company No: 07657852

January 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

As is traditional at The Chantry School, we are again offering pupils the opportunity to purchase Chantry 'Leavers' Hoodies and Yearbooks. The hoodies this year are plain black with The Chantry School logo on the front and '23' on the back along with the Y11 pupils' names/nicknames.

Hoodies will cost £20 and Yearbooks will cost £16.00 each. Payment can be made via School Gateway through Edulink and will go live on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> February until Friday 17<sup>th</sup> March.

The order for Hoodies will be placed on 22nd March to ensure they arrive on time and we will NOT be able to add to the order after this date so please do ensure that payment is made before the deadline. Pupils will have already chosen a nickname and a size for their hoodies in school during form times.

I am also very pleased to confirm that this year the Year 11 Prom will be held at **The Bank House Hotel** in Bransford on **Thursday 29th June 2023**. The hotel welcomes parents/carers to take photographs as pupils arrive, but request that you do not enter the venue itself.

Dinner will begin at 7.30pm (pupils should start to arrive at approx. 6.30/6.45pm) with a hog roast, all the trimmings and sides, followed by brownies, cookies and a selection of milkshakes. We will also have a photo booth with props where pupils can have as many pictures taken as they like and these will be available to take away with them immediately, as well as a sweets table, awards ceremony, followed by a disco and fireworks. Pupils must be collected by 11:00pm.

I would like to remind parents and pupils that the Prom is a privilege and not an automatic right. We therefore expect pupils to continue to exercise good behaviour during the remainder of the academic year and reserve the right to refuse anyone who does not honour this.

Tickets for the evening will also be available via the School Gateway from 13<sup>th</sup> February, and will be priced at £45 per ticket. If your child has any special dietary requirements, please make sure to note it on the payment site or enter 'none' if not applicable. Payment for Prom will be open until the end of the school day on Friday 28<sup>th</sup> April. Please note that no refunds can be given after 25<sup>th</sup> May 2023 as the hotel will charge the full cost regardless.

I hope as many pupils as possible will attend this event.

Yours sincerely,

S.Blure.

Mrs Sam Blunt Head of Year 11